
MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES
MAY 9, 2024

The La Plume Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session on the above date and was called to order by Chair 
Lisa Huffsmith. Also present were Supervisor Jeremy Wohlken, Supervisor Gerry Henry, Township Engineer John Sea-
mans, Roadmaster Bruce Van Fleet and visitor Joanne Klingel. The minutes of the previous meeting were approved in a 
motion made by Gerry Henry, seconded by Jeremy Wohlken.

The following Treasurer’s Report was reviewed and will be filed.

General Fund Account Balance $105,024.18 Including Interest of $46.11
58.50 Void Check #1129

107.22 Delinquent Taxes
8,878.36 Real Estate Taxes
3,070.98 EIT

$12,161.17 Total Receipts

State Fund Account                       $23,8586.12 Including Interest of $91.33
Cemetery Fund Account    $527.98 Including Interest of $0.00
PLGIT Plus Savings Account          $2,371.60 Including Interest of $0.20
 The following bills were approved, motion 
by Gerry Henry, seconded by Jeremy Wohlk-
en.

Bills – General Fund

Vendor Amount Description
PPL - Building Electric 66.78 Building Electric
PPL - Street Lights 180.55 Streetlights
Factoryville Fire Co 2,500.00 Fire/EMS 2024
Dalton Do It Center 44.95 Paint/Building Supplies
VanFleet Home Repair 220.00 Roadmaster Services
Comcast Business Services 202.66 Wi-Fi
NEIC 144.41 Zoning 
Melissa Scott 62.93 Reimbursement for Office Supplies
Stone House  1,292.00 Monthly Treasurer Services
John K Seamans 125.00 Engineering
Berkheimer 111.98 Commission
Kimberly Henry 271.98 Reimbursement for Tax Collection Supplies
Payroll 1,250.82 Tax Collector Commission
Total $(6,474.06)



Roadmasters Report
Roadmaster Bruce Van Fleet gave an overview of his activity in the township for the month. He contacted a local contractor about 
repairing swales along roadways. He mowed the lawn at the township building twice. He cleaned up trees that had fallen near the 
residence of Nancy Bird and on Maple Road. He also noted that the college road bridge will re-open within the next few weeks.

Engineer’s Report
Township Engineer John Seamans began doing an inventory of all the road shoulders that will require 2A aggregate material to repair. 

Zoning Officer’s Report
The zoning officer submitted his report in advance of the meeting. The Simmons property complied with the junk violation issued 
last month. He also received and responded to an inquiry about solar ordinances in the township.  

Unfinished Business
There has been no update regarding construction of the Keystone College Mould Pavillion. Attorney for the college, Jim Scanlon, 
reached out to Chair Lisa Huffsmith in late April regarding next steps for construction. He was advised that Keystone was to contact 
our engineer regarding completion of a flood plain study.  That had not occurred at the time of the meeting.

The Factoryville Ambulance Authority will be holding a meeting at the Factoryville Fire Hall on 5/30/2024 at 7pm.

New Business
Bulk trash pick-up day has been scheduled for 5/11/24 and to be completed by Prestige Disposal.

Adjourn Meeting
Motion to adjourn was made by Lisa Huffsmith and seconded by Jeremy Wohlken.

Respectfully Submitted, 
Melissa Scott
La Plume Township Secretary  
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